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Hans Florin speaks with Bishop Cameron at a Sydney seminar recently. 
"Bishops should be the spokesmen for the Church, expressing not their own 

views, but as far as possible the corporate belief of the church;' said Dr. Hans 
Florin, who was speaking in Sydney for the World Association for Christian 
Communication, a professional service agency for facilitating and training 
Christian communicators, particularly in the Third World. 

You should be the Church's spokesman 

The world's largest convention was recently held in this building on a dry river bed in Kerala State, South India, where 
Bishop John Reid from Sydney was one of the speakers. He said, 'Even though the meetings lasted from 2 to 3 hours there 
was a real spirit of reverence and you could have heard the proverbial pin drop.' The convention is organised by the Mar 
Thoma church and evangelisitic association and was begun 86 years ago by The Reverend Thomas Walker, a C.M.S. 
missionary. 

The convention is held for 8 days and other speakers included Bishop Palma Presiding Methodist Bishop of India, Dr 
Masilamani from Bangalore and Dr Rodger, former President of the Methodist Conference of Great Britain. 

WORLD'S LARGEST CONVENTION —120,000 MET HERE 
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ACC 
shareholder in 
multi national 
The Australian Council of Churches has 
joined with the Anglican Church of 
Canada and two Roman Catholic orders 
in the USA to co-sponsor a share-holder 
resolution at the annual meeting of the 
US based mining company, AMAX Inc. 
The resolution protests the oil drilling by 
AMAX late last year on Noonkanbah 
station in North Western Australia 
without the consent of the Yungngara 
Aboriginal community, the leaseholders 
of Noonkanbah. 

The ACC bought one share in AMAX in 
November 1980 in order to file such a 
shareholder resolution. The New York 
based Interfaith Centre on Corporate 
Responsibility has assisted in filing the 
resolution and is co-ordinating this 
unique Canadian-US-Australian church 
action. 

The resolution calls on AMAX not to 
participate "in any mining or prospecting 
on Aboriginal sacred sites in Australia 
without the written permission of the 
Aboriginal Community who are 
caretakers of such sites, and then only 
after coming to an agreement with the 
Aboriginal people upon the preservation 
and protection of the Aboriginal way of 
life, culture and tradition." 

Minister now 
directs funerals 
A Melbourne Uniting Church minister 
has decided to move from parish work to 
funeral directing. 

The Revd. John McCahon, has given up 
his parish ministry at Bentleigh to apply 
his 20 years of pastoral experience to the 
special needs of the dying and the 
bereaved. 

SELF-GIVING 
"You could sum up in this way: some 
people spend a lot of money and little of 
themselves and I would like them to 
spend a lot less money and give a lot 
more of themselves to that final 
relationship with the dead person!' 

Apart from helping the family face the 
grieving process in a realistic, helpful way, 
he says he would also like to help protect 
their savings. 

"I try to provide an inexpensive, 
professional and totally trustworthy 
service;' he said. 

"That means I would tell the people all 
the options that are available and don't 
jack up the price. 

"But I want to make it clear that I'm not 
doing this because I think all the others 
are bad. I have worked with other funeral 
people and I think they're quite 
reputable; but their charges seem pretty 
high." 

John McCahon sees his new work as a 
creative ministry.  

1 he Customs Department directive dated 
May, 1980: "Sunday Schools are no longer 
to be considered as a school or 
educational institution", has now been 
rescinded, following recent protests. A 
spokesman in the Customs Department 
has verified that the original directive has 
been cancelled. 

Sunday Schools are again regarded as 
Educational Institutions according to the 
Act, and therefore qualify under item 22 
for exemption from import duty on 
certain materials which means a huge 
saving for imported material. 

More Moore 
more prayer 

This year there are twenty students 
enrolled in the full time one year Bible 
and Missions course which was 
commenced in 1980. 

Canon John Chapman will be the 
speakef at the College's Commencement, 
on Monday, March 16, when the college 
awards its Diplomas of Arts in Theology 
and its first Diplomas of Bible and 
Missions. 

65 new full time students including 
students from Deaconess House are 
enrolled at Moore College for their first 
year bringing the total college enrolment 
to 140. 

The Night of Prayer for Moore 
Theological College will be held on 
Thursday, April 2, at the College Chapel. 
"All people are invited to come and take 
part in this time both of thanksgiving to 
God for the work of the College and pray 
for its future. Two sessions will be held, 
one beginning at 7.15 and the other at 
8.15;' said Canon John Chapman, who is 
organising the evening. 

Four inure Asians have joined the ranks of Sudan Interior Mission through a committee 
set up here to encourage missionary interest of East Asian churches. 

Pastor and Mrs. Hsueh Yu Kwong are from Singapore and will be SIM Representatives 
in East Asia. Pastor Kwong is principal of a Bible school in Malaysia. He and his wife went 
through the Communist revolution in mainland China and have twice visited Ethopia to 
encourage churches as their country experiences a similar upheaval. 

Rev. Samuel Kang and his wife, from Korea, are to serve in Nigeria. Kang was ordained 
by the Presbyterian Church and earned the M.Div. degree from the Presbyterian 
Theological Seminary in Seoul. He has been a pastor, an assistant chaplain in the Korean 
Air Force, and chaplain of a high school. 

Singaporeans Dr. and Mrs. Andrew Ng also serve with SIM, at Galmi Hospital, in Niger 
Republic. 
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ik The Tanglewood's Secret 
CHILDREN'S CLASSIC NOW ON FILM 

bi  -- a night to bring the whole family. 

a. Super Christian 
Clark Cant learns that the Christian faith is to, 

every day of the week. not just for Sundays 

(Adult. $3.00. Child $21 rl ,..  Hckels $8 751 (Concession rates for 20 or morel 

For Reservation contact 

THE ELECTRONIC CHURCH 
CRITICISED 
"Robert Schuller's Crystal Cathedral 
and Rex Humbard's programme are a 
tremendous threat to the public 
work the churches are doing. 
Professionally it is the slickest, best 
imitation of the secular mixed 
entertainment and information show. 
But it is not the church;' he said. 

"It promotes a selective gospel 
only, to appease and comfort people. 
It is designed to be broadcast 
beyond North America to Third 
World countries encouraging people 
in the name of Jesus to stand down in 
their claim for the resources of the 
world and directing them to the 
rewards of Paradise. It is an•utter 
perversion of the gospel. 

"The electronic star is himself the 
guardian of the theological tradition 
he preaches if there is any theology. 
But no one individual can have that 
authority. It rests with the church as a 
whole." 

LOOK FOR NEW WAYS TO 
COMMUNICATE 

"The church has used television's 
approach to entertain, inform, and 
persuade to consume. But it has not 
thought whether this is the 
appropriate way of communicating 
the gospel. Television is in danger of 
being petrified. It is most urgent that 
we find new ways of reaching 
people. 

Ramon Williams 

In the early morning of Saturday, 
March 7th, Wycliffe Bible translator 
Chester Bitterman was executed by 
terrorists in Columbia, South 
America. His body was found in an 
abandoned bus. He was kidnapped 
on January 19th, the terrorists 
demanding that Wycliffe cease its 
Bible translation work there. He 
leaves a wife and two small children. 

Rev. Greg Blaxland Federal 
Secretary for SAMS was in La Paz, 
Bolivia, staying with leaders of 
Wycliffe when the news came of 
Bitterman's kidnapping. He told the 
Church Record "Because Wycliffe 
was bringing the written word of 
God to these people, they became a 
target for those who fear and hate 
the truth of God. 

S.I.L. has worked in Colombia since 
1962 and currently has over 200 
members in the country, working in 
36 language groups. There is an 
urgent need to pray for the 
protection of all these members and 
their families. 

PRICE 30 CENTS 

Rethinking Christian violence 
A.C.C. visits Soviet Embassy 
Gently angry — Alan Craddock 

Divorcees—
they can now 
be UK priests 
The Church of England this week 
took a unique step in accepting 
divorce as a fact of life and allowing 
divorcees a place in the Church. 

In future, divorcees who re-marry 
will be able to take Holy Communion 
and divorced men re-marrying in 
their former partner's lifetime will be 
allowed to become priests. 

The whole question of the re-
marriage of divorcees has been lett 
until July's meeting of General Synod. 
But on Tuesday it gave its blessing to 
the above proposals as well as 
allowing divorced and re-married 
clergy to continue as vicars or rectors 
and private services of prayer and 
dedication for re-married divorcees. 

Dame Betty Ridley told Synod the 
main concern of the Standing 
Committee in preparing the report 
Marriage and the Church's Task had 
been a high view of wedlock. 

The Bishop of Winchester, the Rt. 
Rev. John Taylor, emphasised that 
Synod's priority commitment should 
be to strengthen the relationship 
between husbands and wives and to 
help repair marriage breakdown. 
Whatever happened, he said, we 
must dismiss the idea that separation 
is preferable to trying to sustain the 
relationship. 

Ann Warren suggested that Synod 
take the opportunity to discuss what 
could be done to improve the quality 
of marriage itself. Since marriage was 
supposed to be a picture of Christ's 
love for the Church she asked 
whether Christians had actually 
understood that this meant working 
at our own relationships — so that 
we could not be accused "I cannot 
hear what you say because what you 
are speaks so loudly." 

Ann Warren also recommended 
that Marriage Preparation should be 
considerably extended, and that 
many lay people in the parishes 
should be trained to help with 
marriage counselling. It was not 
nearly so specialist a calling as 
people seemed to think. 

Eleven o'clock struck and the 
Archbishop rose to announce the 
news of Prince Charles' engagement 
to loud applause from the floor. 

He went on to say that he was 
"frankly amazed" that so little effort 
and research had gone into marriage 
support. We need a realistic lobby, he 
said, for marriage education in 
schools. But the subject of 
remarriage was also very important, 
for we were dealing with people who 
had grown through suffering. 

The floodgates of divorce were 
already open, he said, and no 
decisions taken in Synod could 
change that. 

The Bishop of Norwich, the Rt. Rev. 
Maurice Wood, reiterated the need 
for Christian couples to work at their 
relationships. 

A voice from behind 
the Iron Curtain says 
`Thank you, UE' 
By Stefan Bankov 
UE's gospel broadcaster to Bulgaria. 

On behalf of those whom I serve through radio broadcasts to Bulgaria and other 
Slavic countries, I wish to say, "Thank you, Lord for UE's 20 years of faithful 
work. and for the leaders of this mission who are chosen to do Your work for 
Your people in Your time_ 

"I remember when I had only a ... New Testament." 
I remember when, 15 years ago as a pastor in Bulgaria, I had only a little pocket 
New Testament Today, through the faithful ministry of UE our pastors there have 
Bibles. songbooks and concordances Today. UE uses radio broadcasts to train 
pastors. Sunday school teachers, and evangelists to serve the Lord where free 
and open service is forbidden. 

"I have preached more than 1,535 sermons." 
During these past 10 years, as a member of this mission, by God's grace and 
with the help of the leaders of UE, I have preached more than 1,535 sermons, 
have given 480 lectures, and have written four books in systematic theology to 
help fill the need of Christian education in the Church in my Communist 
homeland, 

"I want to say thanks to all of you." 
For enabling me to do this work during these 20 years I want to say "thanks" 
to all of you faithful supporters. Remember Matthew 24:14: "And this gospel of 
the kingdom shall be preached in all the world for a witness unto all the nations; 
and then the end shall come"  

For further information on U.E. Ministry to Communist Countries 
Write to U.E. PMB 444. BANKSTOWN. NSW 2200 
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ED TORIAL • 
The lines for evangelicals have never been less clearly drawn. There is wide 
spread underestimation of the importance of the work of a Christian person. 

Underestimating work: 

In an effort to promote the grace of God so wonderfully demonstrated in the 
Gospel, Christians have tended to place little emphasis on good work. Our daily 
work is often seen merely as a means to an end — providing bread and butter 
and a chance to rub shoulders with non Christians in the hope of bearing 
witness to the Gospel. We have become like the Christian twist A employer 
stated that he found 'Christians are very good workers from Tuesday to Friday'. 

Our attitude is reflected in the 'terminal' text used in the Burial for the Dead 
in the 1662 Prayer Book which stops before the verse of scripture concludes. It 
declares 'Blessed are those who die in the Lord, for even so they rest from their 
labours'. Revelation adds 'and their works follow on behind them'. An Australian 
Prayer Book corrects the defect, but we have not corrected the blind spot. 

It is not simply that the person has stopped work and that is it, but also that 
what he did is not lost. He does not push his wheel barrow of works before him 
as the grounds upon which he hopes to be accepted by God. On the other hand 
he does not enter heaven without his works. Other passages are emphatic that 
God has good works for his people to walk in. 

For some their life's work will be approved and they will receive a reward. For 
others their life's work will go up in flames, and they will suffer loss; they will 
be saved, but only as one escaping through the flames. 1 Corinthians 3:14-15 

For most there is a considerable gap between conversion and the coffin or the 
second coming of Jesus. That gap is to be taken up with good works not for our 
benefit or comfort, but for the blessing and comfort of others by an attitude of 
lowly service using our gifts to meet the needs of others. 

Underestimating the impact of our work: 

The importance of our work lies not only in the future assessment. There is 
a present impact which we so readily forget. Christians are called upon to push 
on with their daily activities because non Christian people will see the good 
works of Christians and glorify God on the day of visitiation. It is simply that we 
are to let our light so shine before men that they will see our good works and 
glorify our Father in heaven. 

Good works matter now and in the future. In the light of Word of God a . 
doctrine of grace that is seen simply in terms of an eternal insurance cover 
against the second death is a grave misunderstanding of the call of God. 

Getting the truth clear is the first step, but only the first. We need to n.ake sure 
that we are not in the line of the long weekenders even if it is in the interests 
of Christian activity. That will undercut the impact and our superiors may not 
feel they can associate the reality of our Heavenly Father with what we are not 
doing. 

LAST EDITORIAL INACCURATE 

Our editorial last week on Advertising the Masons was inaccurate. We 
understood that the Trinity Grammar School Council in 1977 was asked to 
endorse the formation of Lodge Trinitarian. The resolution of the Council was 
that when the Lodge was formed to be allowed to use the School Assembly hall 
for its installation ceremony and the school chapel for an annual service. 

We have also been informed that two diocesan clergy voted in favour of the 
resolution which was won on the vote of the chairman. 

As always we regret any inaccurate statement printed in our paper. We hold 
to our concern that the School advertises the activities of this syncretistic 
religion, and allows its premises to be used. We would not agree to Buddhists 
or Hindus using the facilities of a Christian school for a cultic activity, nor can 
we condone the Masonic use of the school nor the advertising of its activities 
through the school calender. 

Can you take yourself to see it? 
Dr. Zhivago 

This is the film that crystallized the opening sexual freedom of the 70's and it 
is interesting to see it again in retrospect. 

The film is still the glossing-over of a third party relationship glamorized to 
make the sin of adultery acceptable. The message of the film is clear. Lust 
masquerading as love is an excuse for any code of behaviour. 

Sitting in the film again one is constantly brought to the point of 
understanding that phrase in the marriage encounter weekends "love is a 
decision". All of life is a decision for good or for ill. Dr. Zhivago brings it home. 

— AUSTRALIAN CHURCH RECORD, MARCH 23, 1981 

Desmond Bowen is a history 
professor at Carleton University, 
Ottawa. He has just completed a 
one-year sabbatical leave, which he 
spent at Queen's University, Belfast. 

Outside observers of the continuing 
Catholic-Protestant conflict in Ireland like 
to assert that in essence the problem is 
not a religious one. What they mean by 
this is that Catholics and Protestants do 
not kill each other because of doctrinal 
differences, in the way that Christians did 
in the 17th Century. 

In the October, 1980 issue of 
Encounter, however, a well-argued article 
suggests that the war in Ireland is 
essentially a religious one. The author has 
an intimate knowledge of Irish 
ecclesiastical life, based on hard earned 
experience, and it is difficult to ignore 
what he says. Bishop R.P.C. Hanson has 
had pastoral experience in both the 
Republic and in Ulster, and from '1970-
1973 at the height of the current outbreak 
of sectarian warfare, he was Anglican 
bishop of Clogher, a border diocese. 

After three years of trying to promote 
peace in his area, he resigned in despair 
to go to England. He is currently a 
professor of theology at Manchester 
University, and an assistant bishop in that 
diocese. Bishop Hanson says he left the 
Church of Ireland because he believed it 
was not much different from the Roman 
Catholic Church which never ceased "to 
contribute to social conflict in 
complacent unawareness of its own 
responsibility". 

Reinforcement of Bishop Hanson's 
indictment of political Christianity 
promoting violence has now come from 
a rather unlikely Catholic source,. In a 
move which is almost unprecedented in 
Irish history, a prominent Catholic 
political figure has broken confessional 
ranks, and directly accused the leaders of 
his church of contributing to the 
continuation of violence. 

IRA criticised 

This courageous man is the much 
respected Gerry Fitt, Independent 
Socialist me at Westminster for the war-
torn Catholic constituency of West 
Belfast. A former leader of the strongly-
nationalist Social Democratic and Labor 
Party he has consistently criticised the IRA 
and other political bodies which use 
violence to obtain political objectives. 

He was outspoken in his 
condemnation of the IRA for 
orchestrating the hunger strike to the 
death of seven terrorists, condemned for 
murder and other acts of extreme 
violence. These men have promised a 
death fast, which will inevitably result in 
wide spread rioting and the death of 
many innocents, unless they are granted 
recognition as special category political 
prisoners. At present they are confined in 
Long Kesh prison, and treated as ordinary 
criminals. 

In 1972, when the agony in Ulster 
seemed uncontrollable, Mr. Fitt had 
lobbied the government to grant special 
status to terrorist prisoners in the hope 
that this might help the situation. For a 
short time the government acceded to 
the pleas of Mr. Fitt and other Catholic 
leaders. Soon after special status was 
granted, however, the IRA was drilling in 
uniform in the prison, the heart was 
blown out of the centres of Belfast, 
Coleraine and Claudy, and 10 people 
were brutally murdered. The IRA had 
interpreted the government action as a 
sign of weakness, and had stepped up its 
campaign of terror. Mr. Fill now admits 
that he was wrong to have pleaded the 
cause of the terrorists. 

Condemnation of the Long Kesh death 
fast has also come from Archbishop John 
Armstrong of Armagh, the Anglican 
Primate, who has described the campaign 
with its promies of future bloodshed as a 
clear exercise in political violence. 
Cardinal Basil Hume in England has 
supported the contention of Archbishop 
Armstrong, and without equivocation has 
condemned the IRA directed hunger 
strike. 

No comment 

On the outer hand no condemnation 
of the death strike has come from the 
two most prominent national bishops in 
the Irish Catholic Church. These are 
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SECRETARY 

The Africa Evangelical Fellowship re-
quires an Office Secretary with book-
keeping training and/or experience for 
its Australian Office. 

This is a missionary position within the 
A.F. F. and Personal and other Allow-
ances will be paid under the Mission's 
Part [ICFShip Support Scheme. 

4ppliration in writing to 
lbe Rev. R. W. Dow thu site 

General Secretors. 
P.O. Box 292, 

Castle Ilia, NSati 2154 

DIOCESE OF SYDNEY 

Rev. S. W. Gissing will resign as Rector of 
Petersham on 20th May to become Rector of 
Oatley West 

Archdeacon 0. D. Dowling will be 
consecrated on 25th March in St Andrew's 
Cathedral, Sydney, as Assst. Bishop in the 
Diocese of Canberra/Goulburn. 

Archdeacon G. H. Walden will be consecrated 
on 25th March in St. Paul's Cathedral, 
Melbourne, as Asst Bishop in the Diocese of 
Ballarat. 

DIOCESE OF NEWCASTLE 

Rev. Canon Cedric William Douglas to be 
Rector of Woy Woy and Archdeacon of the 
Central Coast 

Rev. Stanley Simpson from Rector of Denman 
to Warden, Morpeth Conference Centre. 

DIOCESE OF PERTH 
Rt. Rev. I.  Vernon K. Cornish, Assistant Bishop 
in the Diocese of Perth has been appointed a 
morn her of the Anglican Orthodox Joint 

Dear Surf 

A lot of reviews of overseas books are little 
more than insipid summaries ending up with a 
cautious recommendation. Neil Baker (ACR, 9 
February) in his review of Christ and Violence 
(Lion Publishing/Albatross Books) cannot be 
accused of that The fact that he has reviewed 
honestly a new publication and has had the 
courage to declare it unfit for local 
consumption is to be commended. May more 
reviewers do the same. Unfortunately Neil 
Baker has chosen tile wrong book. 

Ronald Sider is not a naive pacifist Nor is he 
unbiblical. The last thing he is guilty of is 
'sentimental idealistic tripe' and 'complete 
nonsense'. Sider in fact makes a vital 
distinction between passive resistance as 
practised by Gandhi and his followers and 
active non-violence as practised by Jesus. In a 
particularly helpful analysis of John 18:19, he 
shows that far from turning the other cheek, 
Jesus actually challenged the authority of the 
temple guard by protesting the injustice of his 
action in striking him: 'If I spoke amiss, state it 
in evidence; if I spoke well, why strike met' 
Sider cryptically comments: 

'Apparently Jesus thought that protesting 
police brutality or engaging in civil 
disobedience in a non-violent fashion was 
entirely consistent with his command not 
to resist one who is evil.' 

A Christian view on violence is not to be 
found by simplistically invoking the doctrine 
of the wrath of God as some sort of catch-all 
for the complex question of political and 
social involvement in an unjust world. 

Historically, the application of the doctrine 
of God's wrath has had some tragic 
consequences for the Church, being used to 
justify everything from capital punishment, 
wars of aggression and the persecution of 
one's political and religious opponents to the 
torture and burning of heretics. Sider is right 
to question this traditon and to cast it in the 
context of the doctrine of the atonement 
After all, whatever else the death of Christ 
means to us, it at least indicates God's 
response to the actions of violent men. 

The case for non-violent action for justice in 
society is a strong one and not so easily 
dismissed. Besides which, what are the 
practical alternatives? The Mennonite 
perspective which Ronald Sider expounds is a 
helpful corrective to those of us reared 
exclusively in the Reformed tradition. 

If Christ and Violence has succeeded in 
raising Neil Baker's blood pressure, may I 
recommend another book I have recently 
published, Living in Christian Community by 
Art Gish. That should give him heart seizure. 
John Waterhouse, 
Albatross Books. 

Dear Sir, 

The recent decision of the State 
Government not to lower the age of consent 
to 14 must be applauded. Anyone who has 
had much to do with teenage children knows 
that it is exceedingly rare to find a teenager of 
14, girl or boy, who is mature enough to make 
important decisions affecting the rest of their 
life. They have not had enough experience of 
life to understand the implications of decisions 
they make. 

The relevance of this to the question of the 
Age of Consent is clear, and fortunately the 
Government has recognised this. What is 
equally clear, but has not been recognised by 
many church people, is that exactly the same 
arguments apply to the question of the age of 
Confirmation. 

In Confirmation the person takes upon 
themself the responsibility for their own 
Christian life. Independently from their 
parents, they enter into a Covenant with God 
that is binding for the rest of their life. 

If the above arguments are valid, then it is 
quite wrong to expect a 14-year-old to 
shoulder such a responsibility. I do not deny 
that there are 14-year-olds, and even younger,  

Doctrinal Discussions, the international 
commission which pursues conversations 
between the Anglican Communion and the 
Eastern Orthodox Churches. He replaces the 
late Bishop Graham Delbridge. 

CANBERRA 

Rev. T. L Wills, Rector of Boorowa to Rector of 
Southern Monaro (Bombala-Delegate). 

Rev. W. G. Scott, Lavington, to Rector of 
Boorowa. 

Rev. A. D. A. Fowler, Locum Tenens at Tomtit, 
to Chaplain to Kenmore Hospital. 

Rev. E. Burton, Assistant Curate at Temora, to 
Rector of Bribbaree. 

Rev. S. L Wooldridge, Assistant Curate at St 
John's, Wagga Wagga, to Rector of Tarcutta. 

Rev. A. L. Constance, Assistant in 
Young—Koorawatha, Assistant, St Paul's, 
Manuka, A.C.T. 

Rev. F. A. Phillips, Assistant Curate at St 
Stephen's, Kambah, A.C.T., to Rector of 
Koorawatha. 

who have made a commitment of themselves 
to Christ that has lasted for life. I am merely 
pointing out that it is wrong to expect them to 
bear the full responsibility of that commitment 
until they are older. 

My experience over many years has been, 
that the reason why there is often such a high 
"dropout" rate after Confirmation is not that 
the young people are insincere, but simply 
that they are not mature enough to make a 
long-term commitment 

I see no reason why the "Age of Consent" in 
our public commitment to Christ should be 
any lower than the Age of Consent in other 
areas. 

Yours sincerely, 
John Davies. 

Dear Sir, 

In her excellent article "Alcoholic 
ambivalence", (ACR 23 February), Lesley Hicks 
asks how the current trend towads younger 
and heavier teenage drinking can be arrested. 

Part of the answer surely is Education, but 
until the churches acknowledge this, and are 
prepared to do something about it, the 
alarming trend will continue. 

Of the 700 or so Protestant churches in and 
around Sydney, the Temperance Alliance last 
year was invited to speak in only 23, this 
including 16 Sunday Schools. Of the 10 
schools which we visited, not one was a 
Church School. 

Until the churches and educational 
authorities change their present climate of 
apathy, indifference and ignorance in 
temperance matters, then the younger 
generation is going to continue to succumb to 
the techniques of high pressure advertising by 
the Liquor Trade. 

This Alliance can now present a positive 
alternative life-style, free from alcohol. Unless 
and until our speakers have opportunities to 
speak in the churches and schools, our new 
projectors and visual-aids will remain 
gathering dust in the office. 
Yours sincerely, 
Tom G. Willis, (Gen. Sec.) 
Committee for Alcohol Education 
and Rehabilitation. 

Sir, 

Your editorial of February 23 about the 
Mormon Temple to be built on the former 
Church of England Homes property at 
Carlingford, urges that in future the Diocese 
impose covenants forbidding such use, and 
refers to the current practice when Church 
land is sold for covenanting against gambling 
and liquor sales. 

In other words, the Diocese at present 
regards its duty not to encourage or appear to 
encourage gambling or the sale of liquor as 
taking priority over its duty as trustee to get 
the highest possible price for its land. You 
argue that its duty not to encourage or appear 
to encourage false cults should also take 
priority over its duty as trustee, 

Is there any difference in principle between 
such a further restriction of the Church's duty 
as trustee and that suggested in the Synod 
Report on the Theological Principles 
Governing the Church's Use of Its Property, 
namely that the motive of service and the love 
of neighbour should determine all its 
economic activity and that the welfare of 
people should take priority over profit? 

The Standing Committee's Response to the 
Report allows of no exceptions whatever to 
the Church's duty as a trustee to make the 
maximum profit at all costs; it does not even 
refer to the existing one. This is another 
indication (together with, for example, its 
claims that economic needs have nothing to 
do with justice and that duties or obligations 
can exist without correlative rights) that it is 
not a useful contribution to the debate on the 
issues raised by the Report 

(Rev.) G. S. Clarke. 

Cardinal Tomas O'Fiaich, the Catholic 
Archbishop of Armagh, and Edward Daly, 
the Bishop of Derry. Rather than 
condemning the IRA campaign, they are 
attempting to lobby the government for 
changes in prison procedures, on 
'humanitarian grounds'. Mr. Fitt accuses 
the two prelates of using their 
ecclesiastical offices for political motives, 
and says they are causing scandal in the 
church. Not only do they show 
themselves to be politically opposed to 
the Anglican primate, and the English 
cardinal, but they are persuading many 
Protestants that the Irish Catholic Church 
is indeed but one of the propaganda 
arms of the IRA. 

Mr. Fitt's accusation comes at a time of 
crisis for the Irish Catholic Church, In 
both Northern Ireland and the Republic it 
is losing its credibility as a peace-
promoting agency. A leading Dublin 
newspaper has uncovered an IRA plot to 
extort money from the government-
controlled Etectricity Supply Board. In 
return for a substantial contribution to 
the IRA war chest, the terrorist body 
promised not to blow up electricity 
supply lines which provide the Republic 
with badly needed Ulster power. The 
media further asserts that the 'go-
between' in the IRA-electricity board 
negotiations has been a senior Catholic 
churchman. The public has been 
scandalised as leading politico-

, ecclesiastical leaders have denied their 
personal complicity in the IRA extortion 
bid. 

Paisley —"Orange Cardinal" 

Irish Protestants have long felt uneasy 
over the political activities of the "Orange 
Cardinal", the Rev. Ian Paisley, however, 
and few of them feel morally superior 
over the scandal in the Roman Catholic 
Church. They know well that the loss of 
spiritual credibility is not confined to any 
one of the warring religious factions in 
Ireland. Most of them are pleased that 
men like Hanson and Fitt have begun a 
re-examination of the cause of violence 
in the land, and with the part the 
churches may have had in promoting it 
Ireland's political prelates are at last being 
called to account 

It may be in God's grace that it is out of 
the agony of Ireland and its sufferings 
that inspiration for a new Christian 
response to violence map come. Irish 
churchmen have known it terror and 
misery for so long. Last year at Queen's  

University, Belfast, a colleague of men in 
the history department, mother of a 
young family, was brutally murdered. 
When the troubles first began, a student 
of mine at Trinity College, Dublin, was Mr. 
Fitt's daughter. She has described to me 
at length the intimidation and fear visited 
upon her family by the men of violence 
— men seldom, if ever, condemned by 
church leaders. 

The problem of Christianity and 
violence is not confined to Ireland, 
however. Our world seems filled with 
political churchmen whose humanitarian 
zeal leads them blithely to support men 
and movements which openly promise 
death and oppression to innocent 
people. 

How many liberation movements 
bring K. of G.? 

Perhaps Bishop Hanson and Mr. Fitt are 
the heralds of a new understanding of the 
churches and their role in times of violent 
political struggle. They represent the 
great majority of churchmen who are 
increasingly uneasy about the political 
crusades of the ecclesiastical 
establishments of our age. More and 
more churchmen are wondering how 
many of the liberation movements we are 
called upon to support will really bring 
the Kingdom any closer. 

Could it be that now is the time for 
spiritual examination of conscience 
about the church and its attitude to 
violence —a time for our spiritual leaders 
to reassess their priorities? Is it not 
possible that all of us, like our Irish 
brethren, have been bartering away tbi• 
spiritual credibility of our faith for the 
sake of political accommodation? 

WE ARE G.M.H. DEALERS SELLING 
AND SERVICING THE FULL RANGE 
OF G.M.H. PASSENGER VEHICLES 
FROM 4 CYLINDER GEMINI TO 
STATESMAN CAPRICE. 

INTRODUCING 
GOLDEN WEST 

TOURS — 
CHRISTIAN ORIENTATED 

COACH TOURS 
1. EASTER TOUR TO PORT 

MACQUARIE: Departs Good Friday, 
returns Easter Monday. Includes 
Motel accommodation, all the main 
attractions of Port Macquarie and 
also allows time to attend the 
church of your choice on Easter 
Sunday. 6177.50 

2. BUSH CHURCH AID SOCIETY 
TOURS — 
These tours offer supporters and 
other interested Christians the 
chance to enjoy a Motel 
accomodated tour, as well as the 
ideal opportunity of meeting the 
B.C.A. missioners in the bush situ-
ation. Over 250 people have en-
joyed these B.C.A. tours. 

(a) CENTRAL AUSTRALIA: 19 Day 
Motel tour departing Sydney on 
17th June, 1981. Travel via Light-
ning Ridge, Western Old., Winton, 
Mount Ise, Tennant Creek, Alice 
Springs, Ayers Rock, Goober Pedy, 
Tarcoola, Port Augusta and Broken 
Hill. $1060. 
(b) NORTH WESTERN AUSTRALIA: 
Fly to Darwin, Coach down the 
West Coast and return on the 
Indian Pacific. Departs July 715 
$1996. 
(c) TASSIE IN THE SPRING: 15 day 
tour departing 12th September 
Empress of Australia crossing — 
fully inclusive tour. $945. 
(d) LIGHTNING RIDGE: Five day tole 
departing 23rd October. Travel via 
Dubbo, Open Range Zoo, Lightning 
Ridge (BCA Centre) Warrum. 
bungles and Coonabarabran 
$185. 

3. CAIRNS AND THE GREAT BARRIER 
REEF: Public sales tour departs 
Sydney 22nd June, 1981. Stay 
overnight on some islands, cruises 
etc. 22 days: $1220. 

COMPLETE LUGGAGE SERVICE 
ON ALL TOURS 

GOLDEN WEST TOURS 
283 MAIN STREET, 
KATOOMBA 2 780 

Phone (047) 82 1866 
day or night 
Lic. B220 

B.C.A. Tour enquiries may be made with 
BCA — Phone 264 3164 

MAINLY ABUT PE PLE Belfast politican calls church leadership to task 
'Now is the time to assess the Christian attitude to violenc e"" 

 Its 1),...„,, Bow„„ 

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR 

Please contact me about this or any other vehicle In the G.M.H. range. I can assure 
you of my best attention and competitive prices. Clergy, of course, will be allowed 
Fleet Owner Discount, 

I am an active member of St Paul's Church, Castle Hill, and would appreciate the 
opportunity of meeting you. 

Harry Dibley: Bus. 635 4022; Priv. 634 1694 

HILLSDONS PTY. LTD. 
87 Church Street, Parramatta 
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NEWS 
PROFESSOR BLAIKLOCK, former Pro-
fessor of Classics at Auckland will be 
taking another of his Tours, visiting 
the Holy Land, Greece, England and 
America. The Tour will depart from 
Australia on September 1st, 1981, 
and will visit in depth the New 
Testament areas of Ephasus, Patmos, 
Corinth and thence to Jerusalem, 
Beersheba and Galilee. All these will 
take on new meaning as the Pro-
fessor points out where various 
instances in Scripture took place. 
The return is via London and 
America and then spending two 
days in Honolulu at the conclusion 
of the Tour. Write to us or call for a 
colour brochure outlining the full 
itinerary. 

Our bookeeper, Beverly Harris, is 
leaving us in April to go to Kenya to 
serve with S.I.M. We are now looking 
for a replacement. If you have skills 
in this area please call us. 

International Travel Alliance is a 
fully accredited travel agency, spon-
sored by the Evangelical Missionary 
Alliance. If you are planning to travel 
why not call us and make your 
bdokings with us. 
Jim Castle 
International Travel Alliance Ltd. 
39 York Street, Sydney. 
(02) 29 4136 

Independent Order of 

RECHABITES 
N.S.W District No. 85 

are a 
Friendly Society 

or a 
Mutual Society 

providing benefits for all members who 
control its running and have done so 

for about 100 years.. 

Rechabites are different. 
The Society is for those who live and 

enjoy the better life 
FREE FROM ALCOHOL 
and covenant accordingly. 

The Society was formed on a 
scriptural base found in Jeremiah. 

Rechabites provide: 
• Life Assurance 
• Funeral Benefits 
• Sick Pay Benefits 

• Dispensary Benefits 
• Health Insurance 

Members also qualify for other special 
benefits in time of need. 

For further information contact the 

DISTRICT SECRETARY 
4th FLOOR 

149 CASTLEREAGH ST. 
SYDNEY 2000 

Telephone: 
264 6406 

Puittitreote, eoroute 
"Puppets in the Service of the Gospel" 

8 p.m./9.30 p.m. 
June 15th, 22nd, 29th and July 6th 

Teachers: 
OWEN SHELLEY: "Tricks of the Trade" — Co-ordinating Puppetry 
LES WHALE: "Property, Scenery and Musical Effects" 
ROBERT & JILL FRENCH: "Building Your Theatre" — 

Sound, Lighting and Costumes 
GEOFF SIMPSON: "Ventriloquial Skills" 

Registration: $2.00 per night 
Enquiries: The Rev. Brian Seers, Parramatta Bible College, 

9.11 Ridge Street, Merrylands West 2160. Telephone (02) 637 4497 

Fewer UK missionaries Presybterian 
Jailed 

A Taiwanese military court 
has sentenced the general 
secretary of the Presbyterian 
Church of Taiwan to seven 
years in prison for hiding an 
anti-government dissident. Four 
others convicted on the same 
charge got sentences ranging 
from two to seven years. 

Rev. Kao Chung-Ming, 51, 
and his colleagues had been 
accused of harboring Shih 
Ming-Teh, general manager of 
the banned Formosa Magazine. 
The dissident, who had been 
tried earlier by a military court 
and sentenced to life 
imprisonment, eluded police 
for 57 days. Mr. Shih was 
charged with anti-government 
action as a result of a public 
human rights demonstration 
held late last year. 

The Presbyterian Church in 
Taiwan two years ago took a 
stand advocating political 
justice and last year resisted 
government efforts to pass a 
law on temples, shrines and 
churches that they said would 
restrict religious freedom. 

Phenomenal 
African 
Demand 
Orders up lo the end eti November, 1980 
show a fantastic increase worldwide in 
the demand for Bibles in vernacular 
languages — especially in Africa. 

The amount of capital needed to pay 
for the production of these orders has 
gone up with a jump too. 

Bible Society Scripture supplies for 
Africa are usually supplied from London. 
In 1979 orders were received for 718,000 
Bibles. By the end of November, 1980 firm 
orders were received for one and a half 
million and a further very large order 
rom Nigeria is expected. 

I • % Keston oue 
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"Keep on 
writing" says 
Soviet Embassy 
spokesman 
'What should we do when we write 
to the Council of Religious Affairs or 
other government bodies in the USSR 
and they do not reply?" This was one 
of the questions put to a Soviet 
Embassy official in London by a 
delegation of church leaders from 
Scotland and "Amnesty 
International" workers who called at 
the Soviet Embassy on 2 March, 1981 
to present the concern of Christians 
in Scotland for Mariya Zinets, a 
Seventh-Day Adventist prisoner in 
the USSR. 

The delegation called at the 
Embassy to present petitions for the 
release of Mariya Zinets with over 
four thousand signatures to the 
Soviet ambassador for forwarding to 
the Soviet leader Leonid Brezhnev. 
The Embassy refused to accept the 
petition but the Ambassador's private 
secretary did receive the delegation. 

The delegation expressed 
particular concern for the health of 
Mariya Zinets, who suffers from 
bronchial asthma, continual heart 
pains and swollen legs, according to 
the latest report from the labour 
camp in which she is held. She is 
serving a three year sentence for 
"Anti-Soviet Slander". She and her 
adopted daughter were arrested in 
summer 1979 for distributing an 
adventist brochure answering 
slanders made in the Soviet press 
against the Adventist church leader 
Vladimir Shelkov, who had been 
sentenced in March 1979 to five years 
labour camp for his religious 
activities. Shelkov died in a camp in 
Yakuyxxx Yakutia in January 1980. 

The Embassy spokesman at first 
refused either to convey the concern 
of the delegation or to pass on a 
request for information to the ' 
appropriate Soviet authorities. 
However, he eventually promised to 
initiate enquiries about the case. 

ACC visits 
Soviet Embassy 
A delegation from the Australian 
Council of Churches has visited the 
Soviet Embassy in Canberra to 
express concern about the charging 
and sentencing of Christians in 
Russia. Particular concern was 
expressed for Father Yakunin and 
Alexander Ogorodnikov and further 
details on their cases were sought. 

Bishop David Garnsey, the Rev. Ian 
Williams and Mr. David Purnell of the 
ACC Commission on International 
Affairs met with the Deputy 
Ambassador and two attaches at the 
USSR Embassy in Canberra. Whilst 
recognising the historic tension 
between Church and State, the 
delegation told the Embassy 
representatives that "when church 
people in one country are suffering 
for their faith, it is natural that 
Christians elsewhere want to 
supoport them." 

A rtquest for an interview was 
made by the ACC Executive in 
November last year when a letter 
inquiring about the fate of two 
Christians reportedly arrested in the 
Soviet Union received no reply from 
the Embassy. 

CITIZENS NOT CHRISTIANS 
In reply to the delegation, Deputy 

Ambassador Rogov said that the 
particular Christians mentioned were 
tried under the criminal code as 
citizens, not as priests or churchmen. 
He stressed that Church and State are 
separated in USSR and this generally 
worked well for both parties. He also 
suggested that events in Russia were 
often distorted by the Western media 
as part of a campaign to discredit the 
USSR. 

A.C.C. 

NAME CHANGE 
It's official: 1 he Church of England in 
Australia is to be known as the 
Anglican Church of Australia from 
August 24, 1981. 

The Primate, Archbishop Sir 
Marcus Loane, has chosen the first 
day of the Sixth General Synod as the 
date when the Canon to change the 
name of the church will come into 
effect 

All necessary legislation has been 
passed to enable the church to 
change its name and all Attorneys-
General have agreed to complete the 
necessary steps so that the change 
will take place in every part of the 
country on August 24. 

A.P.S. 

ST. LUKE'S 
HOSPITAL 

18 ROSLYN STREET, 
POTTS POINT, SYDNEY 

Telephone 359 3355 
St. Luke's is a Church of England 
general hospital open to all creeds. As 
it is a non-profit organisation, the Board• 
appeals for your help to raise funds for 
this work. STAGE 1 development 
brought St. Luke's up to a hospital with 
140 beds. including 16 private suites, 3 
new operating theatres, theatre sterile 
supply unit, intensive care unit and 
essential equipment; further upgrading 
planned of existing equipment/ser-
vices. Tax deductible, gift duty-exempt 
donations of $2 00 or more, payable to 
"St. Luke's Development Fund" are 
acknowledged by official receipt. 

Not Exetttlint Office T. j. &ANO 

Danish 
psychiatrist 
attacks 'porn' 
report 

Dr. Inge Krogh, Member of 
Parliament and Chief Psychiatrist at 
the Nyborg Psychiatric Hospital in 
Denmark, has produced a detailed 
and highly critical review of the 
Williams Report on the future of the 
Obscenity Laws and Film Censorship. 

Claim disputed 
Dr. Krogh attacks the Report's claim 
that following the legalisation of 
pornography in Denmark in 1969 
there was a heavy decline in interest 
in it, "That is not true," she says. 
"Vesterbro, a district of Copenhagen, 
has been completely changed into an 
area with porno-shops, massage 
clinics and prostitution. The streets 
are characterised by drug addicts, 
alcoholic abuse and violence?' 

Dr. Krogh gives evidence of the 
great increase of porno-cinemas and 
says: "You can see pornographic 
booklets and cassettes in practically 
every newstand in the country. 

25 porn films by children 
"Since it was liberated 

pornography has become more and 
more gross, forcible and sadistic. 
One firm alone has produced 25 
films using children, 3,000 copies 
being made of each, and produced 
10,000 copies of each of 38 child 
pornography magazines?' 

Dr. Krogh also refutes the claim of 
the Williams Committee that there is 
"little causal evidence" of a link 
between pornography and serious 
sex crime, and quotes a Danish 
police inspector in a provincial town 
as saying that in 90 per cent of all sex 
offences they find that pornography 
is involved. 

'Turning Point' 
for three young 
Asians in 
Britain 
A new documentary-style 
evangelistic soundstrip about three 
Asian young people in Britain who 
have turned to Christ from other 
faiths has been launched by Scripture 
Union and Bible and Medical 
Missionary Fellowship International 
(UK). 

The producer of 'Turning Point', 
Nishi Sharma, has been seconded by 
BMMF to SU's Sound and Vision Unit 
team and is himself an ex-Hindu. 

One of the Asians featured in the 
soundstrip is an ex-Muslim; the other 
two are an ex-Hindu and his wife 
who was an Ismaili, a member of a 
Muslim sect. 

'Turning Paint' is for use in schools, 
churches and youth groups. It deals 
with the problems that Asians have in 
accepting the Christian faith and 
stresses that Christianity is Eastern 
and not Western in origin.  

WHAT A 
Two of the books I read last year 
impressed me with so many 
stimulating yet uncomfortable new 
thoughts that I needed digestion time 
before writing about them. I lent 
them to selected friends, even gave 
them as gifts where appropriate, and 
learnt that they similarly affected 
others. 

Both were written by young 
women in their twenties. Their 
common ground is that both are 
evidently superbly gifted in personal 
evangelism. 

OUT OF THE SALTSHAKER 
Rebecca Manley Pippert, author of 
"Out of the Saltshaker — Evangelism 
as a Way of Life" (I.V.P.) writes more 
of a "how to" book, though one 
stressing not techniques, but how we 
can allow God to use us as we are, 
when we are honest about our 
weaknesses and failures and even 
about our worries as to what non-
Christians think of us. The book has 
considerable theological and 
psychological content, illuminated by 
Becky's vivid, often humorous 
narrative about her friendships and 
encounters and how God used them 
to win others. 

Becky Pippert (now married) was a 
U.S. Intervarsity staffworker for seven 
years, and is now a national 
consultant in evangelism for the 
Fellowship. She says in her preface: 
"The book springs from a deep-
seated conviction: I believe that 
much of our evangelism is ineffective  

Continued from page 1 

COMMUNICATE BY DIALOGUE 

The primary feature in Christian 
communication is that it be 
participatory, and wherever possible 
inter-personal. It ought not to be one 
way, just mirroring secular TV's 
methods. 

"We cannot over-dialogue about 
the Kingdom of God?' 

SPEAK OUT, AUSTRALIAN 
CHURCH 

"Australia is a very fortunate 
country. It appears to have a very 
secure and buoyant future. Only two 
or three other countries in the world 
are in that position. It looks at itself as 
a modern secular state, with religion 
manoeuvred to the margin. 

"Australia is a typical missionary 
situation. You must evangelise and 
identify together on moral 

I I ,..,tions," he contended. 
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Lesley Hicks 

because we depend too much upon 
technique and strategy. Evangelism 
has slipped into the sales 
department. I am convinced that we 
must look at Jesus, and the quality of 
life he calls us to, as a model for what 
to believe and how to reach out to 
others. This basic assumption 
underlies both the content and the 
structure of this book. 

"The first six chapters look at Jesus' 
life, values and lifestyle with a view 
toward helping us to be so Christlike 
in our own way of life that 
evangelism will Come naturally. 
Chapters 7 and 8 focus on practising 
the presence of Jesus. The final four 
discuss the very practical issues of 
learning conversational skills and 
taking advantage of the good reasons 
God has given us for worshipping 
Jesus as Lord and Saviour." Her aim is 
that her readers may be freed to live 
as salt and light, Christ's agents of 
healing in a broken world. 

The reason for my discomfort with 
Becky's book is that I am still in the 
stage she describes in her opening 
chapters. I am uptight about 
personal, face-to-face evangelism 
(though less so about witness 
through writing or through speaking 
to groups). But there are some 
people with whom I must seek to 
share Christ, for I may well be the 
only Christian they know. I still long 
and pray for the freedom others 
obviously know to talk naturally 
about God to others. 

HERE ARE THE FACTS 
The number of British missionaries 
has gone down by 2.4% per year 
through the 1970s and now stands at 
4,209 compared with over 5,000 in 
1972. But those on short-term service 
doubled in number in the last four 
years and are now 12% of the total. 

These are just two of the trends 
revealed in the new edition of the UK 
Christian Handbook Vol. 1 Overseas 
published jointly by the Evangelical 
Missionary Alliance and the Bible 
Society. 

Fewer British missionaries are 
serving in Africa in 1980 than in 1976, 
and more in Britain itself, mainly 
among immigrants. The country with 
the largest number of British 
missionaries is India with 387, 
followed by Nigeria (233) and Kenya 
(226). South Africa, which vas in 

I second place in 1976, is now fourth 

1  with 206 missionaries, closely 
1  followed by Brazil with 205. 

CHASING THE DRAGON 

Jackie Pullinger and Andrew Quicke's 
"Chasing the Dragon" (Hodder & 
Stoughton, $4.50) is straight narrative. 
It is the most extraordinary story of 
an English girl's self-appointed 
mission to the addicts and prostitutes 
of the Walled City of Hongkong, an 
ancient slum so riddled with drugs, 
vice, vermin and violence and so. 
ruthlessly controlled by the Triads, 
the Chinese equivalent of the Mafia, 
that the English administration left it 
alone. 

Jackie was a graduate (piano and 
oboe) of the Royal College of Music, 
a music teacher, from a secure 
middle class background. In one 
respect only, she was like the Small 
Woman, Gladys Aylward. Both were 
rejected by all missionary societies 
they tried, yet both, convnced that 
God was calling them, went anyway. 
It was not quite accurate to call 
Jackie's mission "self-appointed"; 
Spirit-appointed would be more 
accurate. Hearing of her conviction, a 
vicar friend advised her to buy a 
ticket for a boat going on the longest 
journey she could find and pray to 
know where to get off. In 1967, she 
did just that. "Very irresponsible 
advice to give a young girl," people 
said, and so it would have been, 
Jackie admits, had it not been so 
clearly Spirit-guided. 

She came to Hongkong with her 
one-way ticket, next to no money, no 
ob or home to go to, and was almost 
prevented from landing. One  

PECKING ORDER 
The top position for numbers of 

serving UK missionaries is shared by 
the United Society for the 
Propagation of the Gospel and the 
Church Missionary Society with 369 
each. (In 1976 USPG had 428 and CMS 
only 358). The Overseas Missionary 
Fellowship has overtaken the 
Worldwide Evangelization Crusade in 
third place (1980 figures 279 and 238 
respectively compared with 301 and 
305 in 1976). The Salvation Army is 
fifth with 213 while the Methodist 
Church (Overseas Division) that was 
fifth in 1976 with 270 is now ninth 
with only 149. 

ARE WE ANY BETTER? 
At present there is a fall in 

candidates presenting themselves 
to missionary societies in Australia. 
There are only two candidates at St. 
Andrew's Hall for C.M.S. at present 
preparing for missionary service. 

missionary only, an elderly C.M.S. 
widow, Gladys Donnithorne, 
snapped her up to help with her 
primary school for poor children in 
the Walled City. 

She began Jackie's incredibly costly 
involvement with, most of all, the 
teenagers of that slum. Despite her 
lack of Cantonese, she began a youth 
club. A Chinese musician friend 
helped her organise activities to get 
the boys off the streets, a work that 
still continues today. 

Her caring for these young people 
led her to live among them, to be 
willing to help them day and night, 
even seeking them out in their 
shacks and alleyways, in opium dens 
and brothels. The pace of her life was 
killing, and her helpers couldn't stick 
it. She was seeing few results. 

The breakthrough — and this is the 
theologically uncomfortable part for 
some of us — came with her 
receiving and exercising constantly 
the gift of tongues. From then on, not 
only were radical conversions 
frequent, even of Triad bosses, but 
the heroin addicts, through praying 
in tongues themselves, were 
delivered from their addiction 
without the agonies of "cold turkei  
(This factor is evident also in "The 
Cross and the Switchblade"). 

But they were also surrounded by 
the almost tangible love shown to 
them by Jackie and the converts she 
gathered in supportive communities. 

This is a thrilling, unique book. I 
look forward to the promised sequel, 
continuing the story from 1975. 

ELVY'S 
6stablished 1863 

205 Clarence Street, Sydney, 2000 
Specialists in the installation of 

CONN ORGANS 
UNIQUE ELECTRONIC PIPE MODELS 
Ring or Write Pat O'Malley 29 7222 

FOR INFORMATION — CITY OR COUNTRY 

Salt on the dragon's 

ABBOTSLEIGH 
A competitive examination for the JUBILEE SCHOLARSHIP will be held on 
Saturday 20th June, 1981. The scholarship is tenable for six years and is 
open to girls under 13 years of age on November 30th, proximo who are 
daughters of Abbotsleigh Old Girls. Entries close on Friday, 24th April, 
1981. Conditions and form of entry will be supplied on application. 

ABOOTS111611 
A competitive examination for two OPEN SCHOLARSHIPS will be held on 
Saturday 20th June, 1981. The scholarships are tenable for six years and 
open to girls under 13 years of age on November 30th, proximo. Entries 
close on Friday, 24th April, 1981.    Conditions and form of entry will be 
supplied on application. 

ABOOTS111011 
FOUNDATION SCHOLARSHIP 

Two scholarships will be avilable to girls entering 5th form (Year 11), 1982. 
Consideration will be given to academic attainment, general interests and 
participation. A means test will be applied. Conditions and form of entry, 
will be supplied on application. 

K. L. McCredie, 
Headmistress 

4 — AUSTRALIAN CHURCH RECORD, MARCH 23, 1981 
AUSTRALIAN CHURCH RECORD, MARCH 23. 1981 — 5 



FAMNY CONVEN11014 
KATOOMBA 

Feria test  Awl fl-20 
MEETING TIMES: 

Friday 10.30 a.m.,  3.00 p.m.. 7.00 p.m. 
Saturday 9.30 a.m., 11.00 a.m., 7.00 p.m. 
Sunday 9.30 a.m.,  300 p.m., 7.00 p.m. 
Monday 9.30 ern., 11.00 ern. 

Speakers: 
e REV GILBERT KIRBY 

Principal of London Bible College, 1966-1980 
o REV. PHIL JP JENSEN 

Chaplain to University of New South Wales 
• DR. SAMUEL KAMALESON 

Vice President-at-Large of World Vision 
International 
PURPOSE: 

To give Christian people positive and relevant 
Bible teaching. 

I he programme aims at meeting the needs of the 
whole family 

Enquiries and Accommodation details: 
KATOOMBA CHRISTIAN CONVENTION 

Panne: (02) 267 8697 
DAY VISITORS WELCOME 

You can't beat these 
prices 

' SPECIALS • 
Stg. Silver Charms $10. Bracelets $12-$22. 
Chains S9-S100, Natural Sapphire dress 
rings 520-$40 

Stg. Silver & 18 ct. V Gold Nugget Pen-
dants, Stg. Silver & 9 ct Gold Christian fish 
symbol in Pendant Tie Tao Of Lapel Pins 

New Diamond & Sapphire rings -- all other 
precious stones available. 

Jewellery redesigned & remade - wed-
ding nngs 

Jewellery & watch repairs  insurance 
valuations 

Frank Akehurst 
The National Building 

Suite I 6th Floor 
250 Pitt St.. Sydney, 2000 

Phone 2;4 6368 

Australian Church Travel Service Offices are Agents for all Sea, Land and Air Lines and 
will assist with your group, individual, and business travel arrangements. 

reeeartatecta &wed 70gewe1 Setviee 
(Director. Rev. W M. Constable) 

Head Office: 3rd Floor, 31 Queen St., Melbourne 3000 
N.S.W.: 11th Floor, 130 Phillip Sc. Sydney 2000  Lic. No. 8317 
Old.: 160 Edwards Street, Brisbane 4000 
South Aust.: 2nd Floor, 44 Gawler Place, Adelaide 5000 

Phone: 62 7233 
Phone: 233 8504 
Phone: 221 3922 
Phone: 223 6300 

UNDERSTAND EACH &)THER 
How can you be gentle when you're angry?  Dr. Alan Craddock 

Christians are called to live lives 
which express extraordinarily high 
standards. Their relationships cannot 
be taken lightly and there is no room 
for easy and careless dismissals of 
their responsibilities to care for each 
other. Paul wrote: "Live a life that 
measures up to the standard God set 
when He called you. Be humble, 
gentle and patient always. Show your 
love by being helpful to one 
another." (Ephesians 4:1-2). But, how 
difficult it is to be gentle, humble and 
patient when our feelings of love are 
overwhelmed by indignation, 
resentment, anger or some other 
potentially destructive emotion! 

I was recently participating in a 
Bible Study group which was 
working through Ephesians 4 and we 
became involved in talking very 
frankly about the problem of being 
gentle when all our instincts seem to 
lead to behaviour which is far from 
gentle. Our leader read a passage 
from a commentary which suggested 
that gentleness involved keeping all 
our emotions under control. Thus, in 
the face of an irritating child, a parent 
would need to restrain their 
exasperation, anger and impatience. 
This kind of control would 
presumably enable the parent to be 

gentle. But would this simply be 
restraint, impassiveness, or to put it 
another way, just a cover for some 
very real feelings which still exist? 

This kind of "control" is too 
negative. It is passive rather than 
active. It is passive in that there is 
really no reaction to the child. At 
least one does not react badly, but 
there is the danger that the emotions 
are simply bottled up and are not 
being handled or transformed 
satisfactorily. What is required is for 
gentleness to be an active response 
which is genuinely an expression of 
loving emotions. This is quite 
different from "apparent gentleness" 
which is really a non-reaction which 
masks true and hostile emotions. 

Our Bible Study group found the 
commentary's viewpoint rather too 
negative. We also observed that this 
is a common error among Christians. 
We tend to look at our mistakes and 
personal flaws and try to deal with 
them by controlling or eliminating 
some factor within us (e.g. our 
tempers). Of course this is often 
necessary, but there is another 
perspective which complements the 
first. It is this second perspective 
which tends to be overlooked. 

I he second perspective recognises 
that behaviour which is pleasing to 
God arises out of factors we possess, 
rather than simply from the 
elimination of our faults or flaws. For 
example, being gentle flows readily 
from the person who loves, not just 
from a person who has their anger 
under control. 

Both perspectives are important. 
The gentle response in the face of 
serious provocation requires control 
of personal flaws (such as an all-too-
ready angry outburst) but control is 
much easier when there is an 
emotion (love) which can be allowed 
expression and which can take 
precedence over the less desirable 
reactions. 

When we pray for the ability to be 
gentle and patient we need to 
recognise that we are not just praying 
for control. We are also praying for 
the ability to express the kinds of 
emotions which make control almost 
an incidental and automatic reaction. 

This point comes through very 
clearly in Ephesians 4. Paul described 
the unity of Christians as not coming 
from each individual's self-control 
but as coming from love which in 

turn comes from being under the 
control of God. (Ephesians 4:16). 

To return to the question I began 
with: How can you be gentle when 
you're angry? I have suggested that 
the way forward is not to simply stop 
being angry. Your anger is an 
emotion which might be amply 
justified in the circumstances. 
Furthermore, there is no guarantee 
that when you have your anger 
under control you will be genuinely 
and actively gentle and patient. We 
need God's help to see past the 
action which has angered us and to 
see the person to be loved and 
understood. Loving a person and 
being angry about what they have 
done is not contradictory for we . • 
have God as our model (Hosea 11:8-
9; Ephesians 2:1-5). Perhaps there are 
times when we put too much effort 
into stopping our anger and far too 
little effort into asking God to help us 
to love the person with whom we are 
angry. 

"Love never gives up: its faith, 
hope and patience will never fail" (I 
Corinthians 13:8). Gentleness flows 
from love, not merely from restraints 
upon anger. 

MY, 

The Illustrated 
Bible Dictionary 

H.M.S. 
WOMEN'S 
AUXILIARY 

Christian Couple 
required as 

Resident Managerstor 
CHURCH MISSIONARY SOCIETY 

CONFERENCE CENTRE 
KATOOMBA 

Position requires sound knowledge of 
catering and cooking for large family 
groups. Other duties include general main-
tenance of property and grounds. 
Apply in writing, with Minister's reference 

to 
General Secretary, C.M.S., 93 Bathurst 
Street, Sydney 2000 
(Or ring (02) 267 3711 for further details) 

CLASSIFIEDS 
Classrhed advertisements may be lee at the office or phone., 
to 264 8349 uo lo noon 14 days helot date of publication 
Charge IS /54 per word with a rn,rilmum charge of 53 40 

• Interstate Services 

MAKE A RESERVATION FOR 
YOUR NEXT HOLIDAY 

)  
WITH AUSTRALIAN CHURCH 

TRAVEL SERVICE 
1. BEST OF TASMANIA WITH TRANS OT WAY 

This popular 11 day tour departs March 29th and visits all important places. Most meals 
are included. Fares from Melbourne $779; Sydney $886; Brisbane $988; Adelaide 
$877. 

2. SEE BEAUTIFUL NEW ZEALAND IN THE AUTUMN 
Our March Tour is now full, but we will repeat this 18 day tour of both Islands with an 
optional 4 day tour to the Bay of Islands departing on April 29th. Fares are from 
Melbourne $1029; Sydney $994; Brisbane $1016. Supplement Bay of Islands $256. 

3. VISIT U.S.A. & CANADA 
9.00 am.  Departing April 29th with Rev. Hector Dunn this 37 day tour takes us on a 

comprehensive tour through U.S.A., the Canadian Rockies, Niagara Falls, Grand 
Canyon, etc. Price from Melbourne is $3605. 

4. A.C.T.S. GRAND Tom OF EUROPE WITH ISRAEL & GREECE 
Departing on June 23rd we spend 10 days in Israel, 4 days in Greece, take a 15 day 
tour of England, Scotland and Wales, 25 days touring on the Continent in 7 countries, 
12 nights paid accommodation in London, and free time at own expense. This tour is 
well priced at $5889 from Melbourne or Sydney. 

5. VISIT CHINA 1981 
Our 23 day tour departs 8th June for Hong Kong then China with 18 days based on 
Kwangchow, Hangchow, Shanghai, Soochow, Nanking and Peking. Our Leader is the 
Rev. Alec Hilliard and the price from Sydney is $2360 - but HURRY we are almost full. 

B. VISIT BEAUTIFUL CAIRNS 
Leaving on June 27th this 26 day luxury coach tour travel via Princes Highway, Sydney, 
and Brisbane to Cairns, returning with little duplication of route. Numerous cruises to 
nearby Islands included. Fares from Melbourne $1449; Sydney $1149; Brisbane $817. 

7. LANDS OF THE BIBLE TOUR 
We will repeat this popular tour visiting Israel, Greece and Rome in August with Rev. 
Russell McKinnon of Warrnambool. Details available soon but register now. 

8. CHRISTIAN ORGANISATIONS RESEARCH & ADVISORY TRUST (CORAT) 
Two Summer Schools will be held during 1981 - in Rome 18 to 30 June, and in 
Canterbury 16 to 28 July. Full details and Registration forms are available from sole 
Booking Agents - Australian Church Travel Service, 31 Queen Street Melbourne 3000. 

9. GRAND TOUR OF BRITAIN 
See Britain in depth. Leaving on August 1st this 37 day tour gives 28 nights in Britain 
with a 4 day stop-over in Kuala Lumpur/Singapore. Group leader is Rev. Les Hatton, 
Chaplain St. Andrews Hospital. Value tour at $3485 from Melboure or Sydney. 

10. 36 DAY TOUR TO AFRICA 
ALT.S. HOLIDAYS presents a 36 day tour to Africa to coincide with the 10th WORLD 
ORHID CONFERENCE in Durban. Leaving on 5th September we spend 25 days in South 
Africa, 9 days in Kenya, and 3 days in Mauritius. Our group leader is Tom Paterson 
(former Director Road Transport in Commonwealth Department of Transport) assisted by 
Miss Val Steward of Sydney. Fare from Melbourne or Sydney is $4250. Arrangement can 
be made to take the South Africa section only at $3016. 

11. ALICE SPRINGS AND THE RED CENTRE 
Departing 16th September this 12 day tour travels to Alice on the NEW GHAN and then 
returns by air-conditioned coach via Coober Pedy, Flinders Ranges, Mildura, etc. Our 
Leader is Mrs Pam Bartlett of A.C.T.S. Melbourne Staff; and fares are from Melbourne 
1st Class Rail on Ghan $872 or Economy Class $835; Sydney $946 (909) Adelaide 
$721 (684); Brisbane $1094 (1057). Pensioner concession is available. 

12. A 16 DAY CAMPING TOUR FOR THE UNDER 35's to CENTRAL AUSTRALIA 
Departing October 3rd we visit Mildura, Peterborough, Wilpena Pound, Birdsville, 
BoulM, Alice Springs, Ayers Rock, Coober Pedy, Clare, Adelaide etc. All meals are 
included and the price from Melbourne is only $448. 

13. WEST AUSTRALIA AT WILDFLOWER TIME 
Our annual 18 day Tour to West Australia departs on October 19th by luxury air-
conditioned coach. Two nights are spent on the train on return journey. Prices are from 
Melbourne 1st class rail $1231, Economy class rail $1186; Sydney $1308 (1238); 
Adelaide $1093 (1048); Brisbane $1450 (1378). Pensioner concession applies. 

14. TOUR TO NEW GUINEA & NEW BRITAIN 
Departing on October 21st this 13 day. four will take us to Port Moresby, Lae, Goroka, 
Kundiawa, Mount Hagen, Wewak, Rabual etc. With good accommodation this is an 
excellent value tour. Leader: Rev. W. M. Constable, Director of Australian Church Travel 
Service. Price: from Sydney $1590 or Melbourne $1699. 

15. CRUISING WITH ACTS/SITMAR IN BEAUTIFUL FAIRSTAR 
July 12 - Brisbane, Whitsunday, Cairns, Ambon, Manila, Hong Kong, Singapore, Bali, 
Darwin. 29 nights/9 ports. Fares from $1525 to $4703. 
October 21  Lautoka, Suva, Savu Says, Apia, Pago Pago, Vavau, Nukualofa, Noumea, 
19 nights/8 ports. Fares from $1045 to $2645. 
January 31 1982 - New Zealand Cruise - Milford Sound, Timaru, Melon, Wellington, 
Auckland, Bay of Islands. 14 nights/6 ports with Rev. and Mrs. W. M. Constable. Fares 
from $855 to $2030. 

SOUTHERN CROSS SKI CHALET, SMIGGIN HOLES 

operated by  
•  

THE ANGUCAN YOUTH DEPARTMENT, SYDNEY 

Our chalet is available with full 
,:;ateting for group bookings of up to twenty for 
the weeks June 9th-13th and June 20-27th 

Very Reasonable Rates 
PHONE (02) 269 0642 ext 323 

or write St. Andrew's House, Sydney Square 2000 

BUILDING MANAGER - MAINTENANCE CARPENTER 
The Angurugu Council, an Aboriginal Municipal Council responsible for the 
township of Angurugu on Groote Eylandt in the Gulf of Carpentaria, 
requires the services of a building manager and a maintenance carpenter (2 
positions) both experienced in cottage work. 
The period of service is 2 years and married or single accommodation is 
available at nominal rental. 
Active church affiliation and minister's and other references essential. 
The maximum salary for each position is $16,000 and $15,000 respectively 
and will be decided according to experience with district allowance --
married $2,240, single $1,500. 
Please write to: 

CHURCH MISSIONARY SOCIETY 
Aborigines Dept. 

93 Bathurst Street, Sydney.  
PHONE: (02) 267 3711 

Saturday, 11th April 
A Grand Tour to the 

BUNDANOON HIGHLAND GATHERING 
Enjoy the atmosphere of Brigadoon in Bundanoon. Clipper Coach departs 
Chatswood 9.00 am. Pick-up points en route. 
Arrives Bundanoon in time for official opening, and departs at 
approximately 3.30 pm. You may bring your lunch or purchase it horn 
stalls. 
Fare: $10.00  R.S.V.P. with fare 6.4.81. 

Mark's National Collegiate Library 

proposes to appoint a 

PROJECT RESEARCH OFFICER 

The Officer will be expected to conduct a 
research project in a field likely to forward the 
work of evangelism or pastoral care in Australia 
by examining some aspects of the relationship 
of Christians and churches to modem Aust 
ralian society. 

The precise definition of the field will be 
determined in consultation between the ap-
pointee and an advisory group appointed by 
St. Mark's Council. 

The proposed appointment will be for 12 
months. 

PERTH St Alban s. 423 Beaufort 5,0,4 
Rector Rev Ken McIntyre All welcome 

COORPAROO St Stephen s. Brisbane. Cm Cavendish and 
Chatsworth Roads Visitors welcome 7 30am and gam Holy 
Communion 7pm Sunday at Seven. Rector Rev Ken Baker 

Position Vacant 

Experienced TYPLST/CLERK 9 am to 1 pm Monday to Friday 
Give rams of Minister as Referee in application to Bursar, 
Robed Menzies College, Macquarie University, Box 145. 
NORTH RYOE 2113. 

Miscellaneous 

STUDY the whole Bible e yr corr course Oust and aseas 
Prospectus from Pecrstrar. Col E 8,010 Collage. PO Box 4t,  
goseville 2069 

Holiday Accommodation 

CULBURRA via Nowra.  sowered all 010.100. sleeps 
6, close to lake. Iwo surf beaches. fully equipped except 
linen Further info 522-7648. 

HOLIDAY ACCOMODATION, Katoombe, Comfortable 2 bed-
cottage, all amenities. accomodate 3. Short term 

including Easter, nice locality. References required. Please 
phone 84 6199 (evenings). 

FREE AD 
This service to readers rs a form of free advettiwng A person 
wishing to buy or sell anything can Felice a free advertisement 
of up to three lines. 

If the advertisement rs successful, the advertiser rs asked to 
pay The Church Record 10 Pet bent or the value  Of the sale 
price. up to a maximum of e10 per advertmement 

The rservice is known as FREE AC and runs on an honour 
system. The adverlfser will be responsible tot forwarding fo 
The Church Record office what is owing 

FOR SALE Wedding dress size 10 handmade 8 designed 
German lace 8 Georgette, Lace Bodice 8 insertions in train 8 
sides 5200 Phone 50 5662 aver 5p.m.  

WANTED 50 Hymnbooks - "Hymns of Faith' Rev.  E 
Lamb 524 6112 

The Illustrated Bible 
Dictionary 
Hodder and Stoughton 

Three Volumes ... $119.95 
or $44.95 each 
This must surely be the bible 
dictionary to end all bible 
dictionaries. Perhaps I could use the 
plural to describe an edition which 
consists of three large volumes of 
each over 570 pages, lavishly 
illustrated and superbly presented. 

It is, in effect, a revision of the New 
Bible Dictionary familiar to many of 
us. And what a revision! Young and 
old will read it for pleasure as well as 
edification. There are over 1600 
illustrations, chosen, we are told, not 
because they are "merely 
decorative, but decorative all the 
same. 

Some articles have been changed, 
some not. Either way the result at 
times shows an uneveness which 
might well have been avoided. 

J. A. Motyer's Prophecy, for 
example, is now cut short at the end 
of the Old Testament section. A 
much more detailed contribution 
starting with the New Testament is  

provided by J. P. Baker, and East 
Sussex rector. This concludes with 
prophecy in the apostolic and later 
ages, which is presumably prompted 
by the upsurge of interest by the 
charismatic movement. The problem 
is that Baker does not define 
precisely what he means by 
prophecy. A pity, as he offers much 
that is instructive. 

There is a brand new section on 
Health, Disease and Healing, 
compared to the NBD's threefold 
treatment. Written by a radiologist at 
Westminster Hospital, it impressed 
me as being stimulating and 
scriptural in approach. 

By contrast, Holy Spirit (Moved 
from "H" to "S") has been 
completely re-written, this time by J. 
D. G. Dunn of the University of 
Nottingham. His treatment is 
thorough and includes the statement, 
"Acts, Paul and John know of many 
experiences of the Spirit, but they 
know of no distinctively second or 
third experience of the Spirit!' 

When we look at Spiritual Gifts, 
W. G. Putman, a Methodist Minister, 
has seen fit to add an intriguing 
paragraph to his original work which 
otherwise is much the same. This 
lumps apostleship in with other gifts 
in a way that leaves one with the 
impression that all are of equal 
significance. Does this do justice to 
the scripture? Certainly there is an 
article on Apostleship, but this is in a 
separate volume. Perhaps the most 
interesting feature is that while the 
subject matter of Spiritual Gifts itself 
is relatively unchanged, the same 
cannot be said for the bibliography. 
The old' has been completely 
jettisoned, including, significantly, 
E. G. Selwyn's The Christian Prophets 
and B. B. Warfield's Miracles: 
Yesterday and Today. 

A sorry case is the replacement of 
j. A. Murray's Covenant by a work of 
F. C. Fensham of Stellenbosch. He  

fails to convey Murray's warmth and 
does not emphsize the unilateral 
nature of Grace as did the earlier 
work. His treatment is certainly 
adequate, but was the former work 
wanting? 

Colourful tables accompanying 
Sacrifice and Offering show how the 
new presentation has improved in 
visual impact. But what has been 
gained by dropping "amphictyonic"? 
Does "tribal organisation" really 
mean the same? or is this one more 
case of avoiding difficult terms rather 
than defining their meaning. 
(Publishers please note - ought not 
"c" on page 1360 be "d"?) 

The well-known initials of F.F.B. are 
to be expected, though one is at a 
loss to understand their juxtaposition 
with E.J.Y. on Sabbath. 
This appears to be a reproduction of 
what the late E. J. Young originally 
wrote, with a sad deletion at the end. 
Again the bibliography is changed 
without any other apparent alteration 
to the text F.F.B. is capable of more 
than that, as one realises from his 
other contributions. 

(Another change: The writer on 
Ruth is as before, but the initials are 
now M.B., not MG. The solution? The 
contributor belongs to the fair sex 
and has apparently emulated her 
subject by taking unto herself a 
husband!) 

Colour photography greatly 
enhances the Plants section. Written 
by a botanist at Kew, it is obviously 
not the work of a theologian, 
otherwise the spiny burnet would 
not have been suggested for the 
Lord's crown of thorns. This was 
probably a mock crown of reeds 
("spikes"). 

In sadder vein, the strong note on 
the Mosaic authorship of 
Deuteronomy espoused by the late 
G. T. Manley is muted by I. A. 
Thompson's comments. Is this a 
straw in the IVF wind? 

Well, I must not carp too much. In 
general content, design and 
presentation, the IBD (let's coin a 
convenient abbreviation here and 
now) is a milestone in Christian 
publishing. Photographs, maps, 
charts, diagrams, genealogies (yes, a 
welcome inclusion), make the books 
a delight to use. Many a reader will 
succumb to the temptation to spend 
much time checking references. 

However, let's come to the crunch: 
$120 is still a lot of money, 
particularly when most of the 
information is available for much less 
in the NBD. 

For myself I am happy to have the 
IBD - it will not be equalled for a 
long time, if ever. he student will 
have to weight the purchase 
carefully. 

What of the man in your parish? If 
your congregation has failed in the 
past to provide him with a book 
allowance, here is one way to redress 
the neglect. Why bother waiting till 
Christmas? If you want him to have 
one, buy it now. 

In the meantime, I expect to while 
away some happy and profitable 
moments thumbing through the 
pages. 
Donald Howard 

IMPACT BOOKSHOP 
For iargest selection of Theological 
Books, together with General 
Literature and Cassette Lectures. 
Church Bookstalls and House Party 
Accounts Arranged. 

Contact Charles Mann 
(Manager) 
Telephone (021 51 2225 

Look for the NEW Shop-front 
near4 Queen Street 

MOORE COLLEGE 
18 King Street 
Newtown 2042 

Persons interested are invited to 
contact 

The Warden, P.O. Box 67, 
CANBERRA, A.C.T. 2600 
Phone (062) 731573 

LICENCE NO. R 54495 

Peterson & Whitehouse 

PAINTING AND PAPERING 
SERVICE 

FIRST CLASS WORKMANSHIP 

Interior and Exterior 

ALL SUBURBS 

Phone 78 8943 or 528 8186 
(Sydney) 

REMOVALS 
Small or Large 

STORAGE-PACKING TAXI TRUCKS 

Reasonable and Reliable 

SMITH OWENS SERVICE 
9 PIONEER AVE, THORNLEIGH 

Phone: 84 6467 
A/H: L. Owens 48 1539 

STAINED GLASS WINDOWS 
K. J. Little 

19 Barden Street, 
Arnchtle 2205 

Phone 599 7348 
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